


















Exhibit B 
ATC Election Committee 

June, 2018 Report 
 

Good evening Mr. Chair, Council, and Community. The June, 2018 Election Committee report is as follows: first we will provide 
an update on the ATC Election process. Due to the cancellation of the polling (public voting) component of the election, we 
released an explanatory statement to the community which reads as follows: 
 

“The Altadena Town Council (ATC) Election Committee is releasing the following statement regarding the cancellation 
of the polling (public voting) component of the Altadena Town Council Election. The Altadena Town Council Election is 
not cancelled. When the application process concluded, we found ourselves in the position of having no contested 
seats, which means that none of the census tract openings had more than one candidate running.  A thorough and 
careful review of the by-laws, including the portion requiring minimum votes, and review of the election rules, was 
completed.  After a full explanation to the Council during the May 15 ATC meeting, the Election Committee moved to 
cancel the polling (public voting) component of the election. The ATC members then conducted a thoughtful and 
detailed discussion of the matter and voted in favor of the motion.  Following this action, each candidate was allowed 
to make a statement. 
 
Moving forward, candidates have been invited to attend the Neighbors Building a Better Altadena (NBBA) Candidate 
Forum on May 30th, at the Community Center, from 7-8:30pm. 
All candidates will be presented as Councilmembers-elect at the regularly scheduled ATC meeting on June 19th at 7pm. 
 
Candidates are scheduled to be sworn-in and seated on the Council at the July 17th ATC meeting as usual. This will 
complete the election process. 
 
If further explanation is necessary, please contact the Election Committee Chair, Dr. Sandra Thomas, 626.399.5007 or 
sandra.thomas@altadenatowncouncil.org<mailto:sandra.thomas@altadenatowncouncil.org>. 
Regards, 
The 2018 Election Committee 
Dr. Sandra Thomas - Chair 
Victoria Knapp - Vice Chair 
Billy Malone - Election Events Coordinator” 

 
It is my pleasure to present the following 2018 Election Candidates as Councilmembers-elect who will be sworn in at our July 

17th ATC meeting.  Please stand as I read your name: 

 CT4601 – Mr. Jeff Simmonds 
 CT4603.01 – Mr. Arron Tschida 
 CT4610 – Mr. Antonio Becerra 
 
Thank you gentlemen for joining us on the Altadena Town Council. 
 
The release of this statement and tonight’s appointment of the Council Members-elect, concludes the work of the 2018 

Election Committee.  I would like to thank our committee, Vice Chair, Council Member Victoria Knapp and Election Events 

Coordinator, Council Member Billy Malone, who worked tirelessly with me to make sure that every detail of the election 

process was followed to the letter. I could not have worked with two finer people.  We enjoyed our time together and it has 

been our pleasure to serve as your Election Committee for the 2018 ATC Election. 

Mr. Chair, with that said, I move for acceptance of this June 19th, 2018, Election Committee Report.  
 
Thank you, this ends our report. 
 
Election Committee Members 
Dr. Sandra Thomas – Chair 
Victoria Knapp – Vice Chair 
Billy Malone – Election Events Coordinator 

mailto:sandra.thomas@altadenatowncouncil.org%3cmailto:sandra.thomas@altadenatowncouncil.org
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EXHIBIT C 

 

Altadena Town Council 

Community Relations Committee Report 
June 19, 2018 

The Community Relations Committee Report for June is as follows: 

1. Ongoing Community Request regarding Census Tract Representatives 

reporting monthly on the PUSD Schools in their Census Tracts.  This item 

was referred to the Education Committee Chair. 

This item was updated during the April 2018 Education Committee  

Chair’s report. 

 

Update:      The school visitation issue was addressed and resolved in the 

May 18, 2018 Education Committee Report referencing the 

committee’s Mission Statement for determining their action. No 

further action needed from the Community Relations 

Committee. This item will now be archived. 

 

2. Offer from the Altadena Historical Society to occasionally share a  

          moment of “Altadena History at a Glance” during the ATC meeting. This 

          request was referred to the ATC Executive Committee. Still waiting for 

          response from the ATC Executive Committee. 

 

 Update:  As of June 18
th
, this is now approved by the ATC Executive 

Committee. 
 

3.      Christopher Bellow/Pasadena Police Department Issue. 

 

a. Update:   Since the CRC vetted the issue and lead the question and 

answer section with Altadena Sheriff’s Station Captain, Vicki 

Stuckey, and community, the following has occurred and associated 

documents will post to the ATC’s Website:   

b. 2/10/18 -   Letter of Concern and Demand sent to Pasadena Police  

          Department and appropriate Pasadena and County Officials. 

 

 c. 2/23/18 -   Response letter received from Pasadena Mayor Tornek  

                   with following attachments: 
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  1.   Law enforcement Authority Policy Number 100. 

             2.  The Letter of Consent Pursuant to Section 830.1 of the California  

                         Penal Code.             

                   3.  The Racial and Identity Profiling Act (RIPA) documents. 

               

d. 3/07/18 – Officers Larry Esparaza and Zachary Lujan who were  

          involved in the  

          beating of Altadena resident Christopher Ballew were reassigned to 

          desk duty awaiting completion of full investigation. 

 

 e. 3/12/18 - Pasadena Police Chief Phillip Sanchez announced his  

                   retirement after amid controversy, effective 4/18/18.  All associated  

                   documents will be attached to this report. 

 

 f. On April 14, 2018, demonstrators gathered in protest chanting and  

                   displaying signs and slogans while marching in solidarity around the  

                     Mobile Station on FairOaks Avenue and Woodbury Road – where the  

                   Bellow incident occurred. The associated article is lengthy and the  

                   demands are many. The article will be attached to the committee  

                   report for posting on the Website as a matter of record. 

  
          Update:  Nothing further to report at this time. 

 
4. Buffalo Soldiers  

 

 It has been requested that a certificate is presented to Bruce Edwards Dennis 

 who is a resident of Altadena and one of the oldest living original Buffalo 

 Soldiers. The replacement of the Buffalo Soldiers’ missing Plague will be  

 installed at the Loma Alta Park equestrian area at a later date. The  

 certificates were presented this evening and the plague is still pending.     

 

 Update:      The Buffalo Soldiers’ poster seen tonight, has been released to 

 the Altadena Historical Society to be archived and displayed 

 upon request.  We have nothing further to report at this time. 

 

5. ATC acknowledge Cinco De Mayo 
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It has been requested that during the month of May – ATC will acknowledge 

Cinco De Mayo –Holiday during our ATC meeting.   

 

The acknowledgement plans are now in progress for the certificate 

recognitions which will be presented at the May 15, 2018 meeting.       

 

Update:   The acknowledgment of the Cinco De Mayo holiday was 

 organized by Councilmember Nestor De La Torre and 

completed during the May 15, 2018 ATC meeting.  The item 

will now be archived. 

 
6. Neighborhood Watch Group Night 

 

It has been requested that we have a Neighborhood Watch Group Night at a 

future ATC meeting. CRC member Elliot Gold is taking the lead in this 

effort – plans forthcoming.   

 

 Update:   Plans still pending. 

 

7. Chamber of Commerce to introduce an old or new business occasionally 

during Altadena Town Council meetings 

 

Requested that ATC Collaborate with the Chamber of Commerce to 

introduce an old or new business occasionally during Altadena Town  

Council meetings. Referred to chair of Altadena Chamber of Commerce. 

 

 Chamber Chair, Doug Colliflower, agreed to invite and introduce a  

          business every six months or as decided by the ATC Executive Committee. 

 

 Currently, no change from Chamber Chair, Doug Colliflower. 

 

Chamber Chair, Doug Colliflower, still in agreement and the issue  

      is waiting for ATC Executive Committee to respond. 

 

 Update:  As of June 18
th
, this is now approved by the ATC Executive 

Committee. 

 

8.        PUSD School Closings 
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It has been requested that the ATC get involved in the displacement of 

Altadena School Children who would be effected by the proposed closing of 

5 PUSD schools: Wilson Middle School, Blair High School, Jefferson 

Elementary, Cleveland Elementary and Franklin Elementary. 3/19/18 School 

Closings off the table, indefinitely. Tabled in committee, pending Education 

Committee Action. 

 

 Update:   Status still pending. 
 

9. Issues regarding Transit Route 88  

 

The following concerns were expressed directly to the CRC Chair and 

members of the committee: 

 

a.  Noise from the bus brakes 

b.  Pollutions 

c.  Traffic problems 

d.  Decisions for this route were made without engagement with the  

          involved communities. 

e. Residents feel there was a lack of transparency. 

f. It has been reported to the committee that fifty plus residents have  

          signed a petition expressing their displeasures.  

 

The Transit Route 88 issue has been shared with Los Angeles County 

representatives. 

 

Current status on the issue is as follows: An email address and phone 

number have been provided for all comments and complaints. Please submit 

your comments to: transit@cityofpasadena.net or call 626-744-4055.  For 

more information, visit ATC website. 

 

Update: Due to the continuous outcry from the community, census tract 

representative Billy Malone is following up with residents most 

affected, which are in his census tract. 

 

10.     Letter of Support Requested from the ATC Supporting the Association  

 of Los Angeles Deputy Sheriffs (ALADS) request for Recruitment and  

          Retention of More Deputy Sheriffs in Los Angeles County  

 

mailto:transit@cityofpasadena.net
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As a follow up to the letter sent to the LA County Board of Supervisors from 

ALADS regarding the recruitment and retention of more deputy sheriffs, it 

has been requested that the ATC send a letter expressing and supporting the 

sense of urgency to this concern. The community is aware of the Board of 

Supervisors’ motion recommending that a consultant reviews the issue.  This 

requested letter is not only for the public safety, but also for the safety of the 

deputy sheriffs who are being over worked.   

 

Update: The request has been referred to the ATC Executive Committee 

who will decide when and what action will be taken regarding 

the issuance of the requested letter. 

 

11.  Measure A-Neighborhood Parks and Benches Measure (Including Local 

Parks Funding) 

 

The community update meeting list through June 30, 2018 has been 

released. This information has already been shared throughout the 

community and all meetings will present the same information.   

 

Update: Please use the provided meeting schedule and attend any 

meeting location at your convenience.  The meetings schedule 

is posted on ATC website. 

 

12. Eaton Canyon Golf Course 

 

The Altadena community shared concerns regarding LA County considering 

transferring ownership of the Eaton Canyon Golf Course to the City of 

Pasadena.  Residents expressed their concerns to Supervisor Kathryn Barger 

and she responded immediately. Supervisor Barger, “LA County will be 

maintaining ownership of the Eaton Canyon Golf Course instead of 

transferring to the City of Pasadena.  We are confident our new contractor 

will provide high-quality service and make Eaton Canyon a premiere place 

to golf.” We have nothing further to report at this time. 

 

13. Regarding Grocery Outlet on North Lake Avenue 

 

Many Altadena citizens have expressed concerns regarding the Grocery  

Outlet going in next to the ALDI Store.  They feel that our area needs a full 

service grocery store and not another discount store with unpredictable 
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stock. The complaint was accepted into the CRC Committee, but no further 

action was requested. 

 

14.     Red Disaster Bag Donation 

As you entered the community center this evening, Millicent Wilson, M.D., 

a Disaster Training Specialist for the Emergency-Medical Services of LA 

County, greeted each of us with a wonderful red bag, for our use. It is 

printed on the bag, the Nine Step Disaster Survival Plan, which will be of 

great use to our community if we are faced with a Disaster. Thank you Dr. 

Wilson. 

   

Mr. Chair and Council, we submit this June 2018 Report to be placed on the 

ATC Website in the Committee Reports Section. 

 

Thank you and this ends our report. 

 

Chair, Dr. Sandra Thomas 

Vice Chair, Judy Matthews 

Community Member, Eliot Gold 

 

 

 


